
From: Simon Miller [mailto:Simon.Miller@afap.org.au]  

Sent: Friday, 6 October 2017 4:22 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: Simon Lutton; Cate Larkins; James Mattner; Marcus Diamond; Kathy Srdanovic 
(kathy.srdanovic@ashurst.com); jon.lovell@ashurst.com; Ruchi Bhatt (ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au); 

edwardhaggerty@qantas.com.au 

Subject: Report to Fair Work Commission Regarding Four Yearly Award Review: AM2014/252 - Air 
Pilots Award 

 
Dear Associate 
  
Report Concerning Four Yearly Award Review: AM2014/252 - Air Pilots Award 
  
We refer to the email reports on this matter from (i) Jon Lovell and Kathy Srdanovic of Ashurst on 
Tuesday 5 September 2017 and (ii) Simon Miller of the AFAP on Friday 22 September 2017. 
 
You will note the intention of the parties to provide a further update on the progress of discussions 
concerning Item S2 of the Revised Summary of Proposed Substantive Variations (Classifications and 
Minimum Salaries – Regional Airlines) by today. 
  
Whilst proposed drafting regarding Item S2 has been considered, and communication between the 
parties on the proposed drafting has occurred, the parties are yet to reach an agreed position on this 
Item. 
  
Considering that the Commission has already allowed the parties additional time to discuss the 
proposed drafting, and Item S2 generally, we propose allowing the Commission to include Item S2 as 
a matter on which it reaches an arbitrated decision regarding the Air Pilots Award. 
  
The other parties to this matter are copied into this email. 
  
Thank you for your consideration. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  
  
Simon Miller 
Industrial Advisor 

 
AUSTRALIAN FEDERATION OF AIR PILOTS 
LEVEL 4, 132-136 ALBERT ROAD 
SOUTH MELBOURNE, VIC 3205 
T 03 9928 5737  F 03 9699 8199   
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